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NASSAU COUNTY BOARD OF COUNTY COMMISSIONERS 
DEPARTMENT OF EMERGENCY SERVICES 
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911 OPERATIONS 
NASSAU COUNTY OFFICE ANNEX 

11 North 14th Street, Box 12 
Fernandina Beach, Florida 32034-0494 

RESOLUTION NUMBER 94-52 

WHEREAS, the Board of County Commissioners of Nassau County 
Florida did establish Ordinance Number 92-14 providing for a 
process of naming and renaming streets in Nassau County, and 

WHEREAS, the majority of Citizens of Nassau County currently 
resLaLng on SEVILLE AVENUE have 
requested that the street be renamed OSPREY POINT LANE , and 

WHEREAS, the residents understand that they must pay for the 
construction and placement of new street signs reflecting this 
change, and 

WHEREAS, the 911 Coordinator's office has reviewed the request 
in accord with Ordinance Number 92-14, and has verified the 
request as acceptable and not in conflict with names already 
assigned, and 

WHEREAS, the 911 Coordinator's office has forwarded the request 
to the Board of County Commissioners for consideration, 
now 

THEREFORE LET IT BE RESOLVED: THIS 14th DAY OF February19 94 , 
that the street curretnly known as Seville Avepue in 
Nassau County, Florida be hereafter referred to and known as 

Osprey Point Lane , and the County Engineer shall be 
authorized to erect any and all necessary signs indiciating said 
name. 

ATTE-ST: 

... 

BOARD OF COUNTY COMMISSIONERS 
OF NASSAU COUNTY FLORIDA 



911 Operations Coordin~tor 
Attention: Ms. Linda Cox 

, p-, 0. Bo'x 596 
Yulee, Florida 32097 

Dear Ms. Cox, 

October 16, 1993 

Our address has recently been changed from a rural route for 
911 purposes to Seville Avenue. 

The owners of adjoining properties accessed by our road, who 
do not now have a home on their lots, were not notified of the 
address assignment. I conta.cted, and informed them of what would 
be their future street name. 

We feel Seville Avenue sounds like a city address. We would 
like to change the street address to a name that reflects more 
the character of our area. 

Our property easement is an unpaved lane that ends at a 
point at Lanceford Creek. The osprey <hawkl is a native resident 
of the point and the area about the creek. We discussed a name 
and have agreed upon Osprey Point Lane. 

·we hbpe you will take our request into_consideration and 
will grant us this address change. Bglow are our signatures 
showing our desire for this name change. Thank you. 

Sincerely, 

SJ \:z~ ~ VJJJ} 
Sharon A. Kittrell 

Lots 

1 Carl and Lela Lee 

2 Charles and Betty Ann Jones 

3 Ben and Jan Horne 

4 Randy and 5ha.ron Kittrell 

6 Doug and Sara Jones 

6-4 E~ and Laurin Coghlin 
MicnQQ.\ and Sh'•rley '&r-bus 1 I fe 

6-3 Uno.l; lc:: t a e ent.-.,.e t see Q+tac.heo ei r 

6-2 Ed and Mary Jo Kelley 
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